Proposed Amendment to the BY-LAWS of the Association of Corvair Nuts (ACORNS)

Proposed change would be under Article III, Committees, and would be inserted as

Section “E.”

Draft for the text of the proposed amendment follows…

Section 3.      Charitable Contributions Committee….Annually, the Executive Committee


         shall select two persons to comprise the “Charitable Contribution Committee”.

                     The members serving on this committee can do so in successive/multiple years,


         serving at the pleasure of the Executive Committee; but in no more than 3 consecutive

                     years.


         The following process is to be used by the Charitable Contribution Committee.

                     Annually, at the April Meeting, the Treasurer will report the current balance of

                     the Club’s assets.  If that balance is above $500; then, a maximum total of 20% of that 

         balance will be made available to the Charitable Contribution Committee for

         dispursal.  There is no requirement to annually distribute the maximum available.

         No carry over year to year will be allowed.  The maximum annual Charitable 

         Contribution made available can not exceed $400.

         No more than two individual contribution events per year can be made.

         The grand total distributed must meet the 20% guideline defined above.

         It is the responsibility of the Charitable Contribution Committee to identify at

         least one more potential recipient than is the desired number of approved contributions.

                     i.e., 2 potential recipients if only 1 contribution is desired, 3 potential recipients if the

         goal is to make 2 contributions that year. These potential recipients need not be unique each

         year,…i.e., the same potential recipients can be brought forward in sequential years.

         The potential recipients, the dollar value of the potential contribution for each, 

   and the logic on why that recipient should be considered, will be presented at a

   Club Meeting, no later than the September Meeting.  That information will be presented

         in the next month’s ACORNEWS; and then voted upon at the next Club Meeting at which a

         Quorum is present.  This can occur no later than the November meeting.

         The results of that vote to be published in the next subsequent ACORNEWS.   

         The Treasurer will provide the approved assets to the Charitable

         Contribution Committee for dispursal.   Successful completion of that dispursal task is to

         be reported at the next available Club Meeting, and so published in the next months

         ACORNEWS.  Thus, the results of one years successful Charitable Contribution effort

         would be presented in the ACORNEWS no later than the January issue in the 

         subsequent year.

